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April 12, 2019

Mr. Todd Cornett

Division Administrator--Energy Facility Siting
Oregon Department of Energy

550 Capital St NE

Salem, OR 97301

Re:  Jordan Cove -- Withdrawal of Application for Exemption
Dear Mr. Cornett:

By letter dated June 14, 2018, Jordan Cove Energy Project L.P. (“JCEP”) submitted to
the Oregon Department of Energy (“ODOE”) an Application for Exemption from a Site
Certificate for a high-efficiency cogeneration energy facility to be constructed at its
proposed Liquefied Natural Gas Terminal in Coos Bay, OR (the “LNG Terminal”). This
letter is to inform you that JCEP is withdrawing that Application for Exemption.

JCEP has made a minor modification to the LNG Terminal such that the nominal electric
generating capacity is less than 25 megawatts. Consequently, the LNG Terminal does
not meet the definition of an “energy facility” in ORS 469.300(11)(a) and is below the
Energy Facility Siting Council’s jurisdictional threshold applied to state jurisdictional
energy facilities. Therefore, there is no basis (or need) for JCEP to request, or the Siting
Council to issue, an exemption. As a result, please consider our Application for
Exemption from a Site Certificate withdrawn.

Thank you for your assistance and that of your staff.

Sincerely,

Mike Koski
VP, External Affairs

cc: Ms. Janine Benner, Director



